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(Filing No. H-138 

STATE OF MAINE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

l12TH LEGISLATURE 
FIRST REGULAR SESSION 

COMivilT'!'EE AL·jENDMENT "fl" to H.P. 951, L.D. 
1382, Bill, "AN ACT Relating to Municipal Regulation 
of Hazardous Waste and Chemical Substances." 

Amend the bill in section 1, in subsection 3, by 
striking out all of the next to the last underlined 
sentence (page 1, lines 32 to 35 in L.D.) and insert­
ing in its place the following: 

'The director shall, upon request, provide a list of 
hazardous chemicals in use at specific locations in a 
municipality and related available information tomu­
nicipal officials of that municipality for use in the 
performance of their public duties.' 

Further amend the bill in section 2, in subsec­
tion 2, in the 7th and 8th lines from the end (page 
2, lines 43 and 44 in L.D.) by striking out the un­
derlined words "submitted to a" and inserting in 
their place the following: 'provided by the depart­
ment to the' 

STATEMENT OF FACT 

The purpose of this amendment is to make it clear 
that municipal officials may request information on 
the use of hazardous chemicals only in their own mu­
nicipality and only for use in the performance of 
their official duties. The amendment also makes it 
clear that municipalities may request information on 
hazardous wastes in their towns from the Department 
of Environmental Protection. 
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